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Dear Parent/Carer,

“The secret of change is to focus all of your energy not on fighting the old, but on
building the new” - Socrates

“To improve is to change; to be perfect is to change often.” - Winston Churchill

As the end of the year draws to a close we look back at what was and begin to consider
what could be. This term has seen some key changes at John Colet which staff and
students have responded well to. These have included our Fundamentals, a mobile
phone policy update and changes to the school day. These have impacted on staff and
students and the ‘Colet Character’ of adaptation to change and the resilience to do so
has shone brightly. But there is more to come.

The school is undergoing further exciting change from the start of next term, when we
will be moving from our current Management Information System (MIS): SIMs to a new
system called Arbor. Many of you may be aware from your own workplaces that a
change of MIS is a significant change in an organisation, as it is the bedrock of many
everyday processes. We are very excited about the longer term potential of Arbor to
improve our efficiency in many places, including communicating with parents.
However, big changes do also bring inevitable teething issues!

As parents, the biggest change you will notice immediately is that our central
communications will start coming through Arbor, rather than from SIMs. You may also
find that for the first few days in January you are not receiving our Recognition and
Consequence point notifications. We will, of course, contact you directly if anything
occurs which you should be aware of.

In the slightly longer term we will be able to share with you the Arbor Parent Portal
which will allow you access information such as your child’s timetable, R and C
information and reports directly. We hope this will be a really positive development for
our communication, and enable us to work in partnership with parents even more
effectively and efficiently.

Arbor has been this year’s big infrastructure change and aligned to the new whole
school vision of ‘Every Student Thriving’, our new sixth form vision of ‘Growing Leaders’
is part of our strategic change agenda. One further milestone remains and that is
greater consultation with our stakeholders. Now that Ofsted has passed we can use the
summer to have a deep look at where we want John Colet to be in three years time and
we are already planning a much broader programme of consultation that will inform
the next three year school development plan. That will involve more input from YOU.
Further details will be forthcoming in the new year.

Take care - Ian Brierly
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REMINDERS & NOTICES
DATES FOR YOUR DIARY
Year 13 Mocks begin - Thursday 12 December
Christmas Concert - Thursday 19 December
Last day of term - Friday 20 December 12.15pm
INSET day - Monday 6 January
Students return on… - Tuesday 7 January
CURRENT VACANCIES

● Learning Support Assistants
● Business Studies Teacher
● Caretaker

Please check our website for further details here.
PARKING - REMINDER

A PLEA : Please could you ensure that you do not park in or block access to the
Wendover Health Centre. IT IS NOT A DROP OFF ZONE and car issues are beginning to
impact significantly on the centre’s ability to operate effectively. Thank you.

STUDENT WORK EXPERIENCE

Our Year 10 and Year 12 students will be taking part in work experience from 23rd to
27th June and this is an excellent opportunity to help prepare our students for their
next steps. If anyone is able to offer a placement to any of our students please
contact Mrs Sinacore, our Careers Adviser tsinacore@johncolet.co.uk.

SAFEGUARDING LEADS & INFORMATION

If parents have any concerns about this
practice or, believe that any young person
at John Colet School might be at risk, then
please do contact one of the members of
our Safeguarding Team via

safeguarding@johncolet.co.uk
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https://www.johncolet.co.uk/about/vacancies/
mailto:safeguarding@johncolet.co.uk
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SAFEGUARDING ADVICE FOR PARENTS : Click HERE for practical tips
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https://drive.google.com/file/d/19HmOil4q4bG_wHswfvoRG2h3kLso_WON/view?usp=drive_link
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TOOLED UP ADVICE FOR PARENTS

At Tooled Up we have a whole host of resources on
disability, just a few of which are highlighted in this
email.

Self advocacy is an important skill to encourage in
young people with disabilities. In this webinar,
educational psychologist Miranda Eodanable,
discusses self-advocacy when it comes to
empowering young people living with a disability,
from childhood into adulthood. She also shares
research into how identity is formed in relation to

disability.

In this webinar on talking to children about cerebral palsy, you can see a sensitive
and meaningful conversation in action, which you can use as a model for your own
dialogues at home.

If you have a younger disabled child or family member, this book list featuring
characters with “disabilities” includes titles which celebrate inclusion and help to
normalise talking about difference.

We spoke to adventurer Darren Edwards in this inspiring webinar about his
astonishing battle with his own physical challenges. Darren was paralysed from the
waist down in a climbing accident in 2016, but has pursued his love of extreme
travel and adventure ever since.

Whatever the age or disability, it’s important to keep our children active.We
chose our list of 100 Sports for Children and Teens to be as inclusive as possible.
From badminton to wheelchair rugby, there’s a sport that everyone can try!
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https://members.tooledupeducation.com/resource/webinar/developing-an-understanding-of-disability-and-self-advocacy-skills-for-children-and-young-people
https://members.tooledupeducation.com/resource/tips-to-try/talking-to-young-children-about-cerebral-palsy
https://members.tooledupeducation.com/resource/book-list/books-that-normalise-disability
https://members.tooledupeducation.com/resource/webinar/strength-through-adversity
https://members.tooledupeducation.com/resource/activity/100-sports-for-children-and-teens-to-try
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COMMUNITY SUPPORT
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COMMUNITY SUPPORT
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MESSAGE FROM ‘THE WHARF ROAD CAMPUS INITIATIVE’ - TRANSPORT

Parent, Carer and Resident Communication

It’s a new academic year and this provides an opportunity for us all to make a new start,

introduce and form new habits and behaviours in the way we do things.

Many of you will be aware of some of the traffic issues that are experienced in the area

surrounding the Wharf Road campus during school pick-up and drop-off time and the volume

of traffic and associated issues have steadily increased over the last few years, for many

reasons.

As a collective group of schools and organisations on the campus site, we have tried numerous

different ways to encourage parents and young people to take more active and greener routes

to school. Some of these have been successful, but significant issues are still occurring.

Over the last couple of years, our group have set out to address these issues as a collective.

We are delighted that Wendover Parish Council, Buckinghamshire Council and Climate Action

Wendover are now working together through a very active working group to try and

understand the issue in more depth and find appropriate solutions.

Our goal is to seek to provide safe and healthy routes to and from school for all young people,

whilst respecting local residents and also ensuring in the case of any emergencies, full access

can be achieved to the campus and surrounding homes.

What are we planning to do?

As a group we’ve been monitoring the air quality at the school entrance for some time,

compiling evidence of dangerous driving and inappropriate parking and undertaken analysis of

open-source traffic information to understand trends. We have secured funding and are

planning to do a more in-depth traffic survey in the next few weeks to fully understand the

scale of the issue.

We know these are several reasons why people choose to drive to school, and we are keen to

explore these more with you as parents and find better solutions that will help all of us, but

mostly our young people.

Please look out for a survey that will be sent to you shortly, encouraging you to share your

views.

In the meantime, we’d like to remind you of positive steps you can take in the short term:
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● Car access to the school campus is restricted to staff-only (and some approved

persons). Parents and carers, including those accessing the nursery, without prior

permission, should not be attempting to enter the campus and go through the barrier.

Furthermore, parents and carers should not be driving into the site and looping around

to use the drop-off area outside the Memorial Hall. Parents should not be double

parking at this location and over the next few months there will be increased

enforcement on site to ensure this does not happen. We have been in close discussion

with Thames Valley Police and Parking Enforcement at the Council and there is support

from these organisations to ensure that dangerous situations are not occurring.

● Driving and parking on Wharf Road can be stressful and lead to several negative

impacts for everyone else trying to access the school. Just 10-minutes of walking per

day can have untold health benefits

(https://www.nhs.uk/live-well/exercise/walking-for-health/). Please consider walking,

wheeling and cycling to school – your children and dependents will enjoy this and

thank you!

● The Wendover Arm canal towpath has also recently been resurfaced so cycling,

scooting or walking to school is now possible all year long – please consider using this

fantastic resource.

● If you need to drive, St. Annes Church car park on Aylesbury Road can be used as a

‘Park-and-stride’ location to drop-off in the morning, please use this rather than driving

down Wharf Road looking for a space.

● If coming from the Aylesbury direction, consider using the bypass and dropping young

people at the Witchell car park by the cricket ground- then you will avoid all the school

traffic, and your young people get a short, pleasant walk along the Heron path.

There are so many options which will work better for our school and wider community. We

have more ideas too and are keen to hear your views as well.

Let’s work together to make our schools happy, safe, healthy places to be!
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https://www.nhs.uk/live-well/exercise/walking-for-health/

